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30 March 2020 
Dear Lord Watts, 
 
 
During the House of Lords questions on 10 March on ‘Education: Gender 
Equality’ and on 11 March on ‘Gender Segregation in Apprenticeships’, I 
responded to your queries by stating there had been a 31% increase in the 
number of girls taking A-Level STEM subjects. 
 
I would like to take the opportunity to clarify that the increase refers to the 
number of entries by gender, rather than the number of girls. The number of 
entries is not equivalent to the number of girls as an individual can sit more 
than one STEM A-Level.  
 
This is, however, still reflective of the increased uptake of STEM subjects by 
girls. We have seen a 31% increase in girls’ entries to STEM A-Levels in 
England between 2010 and 2019. 
 
I hope that this clarification to my answer has been useful and I will place a 
copy in the house libraries.  
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